Motion by Director Molina

May 14, 2003 – Planning & Programming Committee

WHEREAS, the MTA was awarded a State of California Department of Transportation TEA grant for funding of a transportation museum in the El Pueblo de Los Angeles Historic Park,

WHEREAS these funds were awarded from the Department of Transportation discretionary TEA allocation and are not eligible for other Los Angeles County transportation projects,

WHEREAS the purpose of the transportation museum was to annually inform over one million five hundred thousand Angelinos and visitors to Los Angeles, of which over one million are children, of the history of transportation in the County of Los Angeles,

WHEREAS, the MTA Board at its meeting on October 25, 2001 authorized the CEO to negotiate and execute an agreement with the City of Los Angeles to construct the El Pueblo Transportation Museum,

WHEREAS the El Pueblo de Los Angeles includes Olvera Street, one of the oldest streets that is home to many small businesses that have established operations in historic buildings and on the street and there remain unresolved impacts to businesses located adjacent to the museum, THEREFORE:

I MOVE that the MTA Board direct the CEO to suspend the execution of the agreement with the City of Los Angeles to reimburse the City for construction of the museum until such time as these outstanding impacts to the businesses are resolved, and

FURTHERMORE, I MOVE that the MTA Board urge the City of Los Angeles to consider relocation of the proposed entrance to the museum and other alternatives that will insure that the existing Puestos and the existing businesses continue in their current locations.
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